COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, January 12th, 2009

MOTION NO. 5

MOTION: Councillor G. O'Connell

That this Council liaise with the three other Local Authorities in the Dublin Area to introduce (a) transitional accommodation for Traveller Families and (b) emergency accommodation for Traveller Families who for legitimate reasons find themselves in a homeless situation.

REPORT:
In accordance with the Council's Traveller Accommodation Programme, proposed under  the Housing (Traveller Accommodation) Act 1998, it is an objective of the Council to consider the provision of transient accommodation in the county during the term of the current Traveller Accommodation Programme.

It has generally been agreed that in the Greater Dublin Area, transient  accommodation would be provided as part of a network of transient sites throughout all of the neighbouring metropolitan Authorities, in coordinated and comprehensive manner, discussion in this regard are currently being held between all four local authorities.

A number of meetings between the relevant authorities have been held to consider how such an integrated plan could be developed but to date no consensus on the delivery of the plan has been reached. Meetings between the relevant Local Authorities are ongoing, in an informal manner, to discuss all aspects of the provision of Traveller Specific Accommodation and the issue of the provision of Transient Sites will be placed on the agenda for discussion at the next such meeting. The Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government have issued a memorandum on the Preparation, Adoption and Implementation of Local Authority Traveller Accommodation Programmes 2009 - 2013, along with Consultation Guidlines on same. In relation to transient accommodation the memo states :. "Regard must also be had to the need for transient sites i.e. for stays of short duration as distinct from sites or parks for caravans for use as a permanent home". The consultation process will include the involvement and input of the Housing Strategic Policy Committee, the various Area Committees, and the Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee, in order to prepare the Managers Report to Council in accordance with the Traveller Accommodation Act 1998.

In the case of families who wish to reside within the Administrative area of South Dublin, an assessment of need is taken and reviewed, and those who wish to apply for Traveller Specific Accommodation may do so.

Travellers who present as homeless to the Local Authority are assessed as with any other application and are referred to the relevant statutory and regulated agencies assigned to address the needs of the homeless.

